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CITY OF LONG BEACH C-4
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

August 14, 2012

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute an agreement and any
subsequent amendments between the City of Long Beach and the Los Angeles
County Department of Mental Health, to provide integrated primary care
behavioral health services for eligible HIV-positive individuals under the Healthy
Way Los Angeles Mental Health Integration Program (MHIP). (Citywide)

DISCUSSION

Since 1988, the City of Long Beach Department of Health and Human Services (Health
Department) has been providing clinical treatment services to persons with HIV/AIDS.
The Health Department provided HIV/AIDS care to over 275 individuals last year.

The Los Angeles County Department of Health Services (County) is a participant in the
Healthy Way LA (HWLA) Program, which provides no-cost healthcare coverage to low-
income uninsured adult citizens and legal residents. An agreement between the City
and the County Department of Health Services for the HWLA was approved by the City
Council on November 15, 2011. HWLA mandates the provision of mental health
services to eligible HIV-positive patients. A separate City Council approval is required
because the mental health services agreement is under the oversight of the Department
of Mental Health. This fee-far-service contract shall be effective from the date of
execution through December 31, 2014.

The Mental Health Integration Program (MHIP) will enable the Health Department to
provide a full array of mental health treatment options depending on the patient's level
of need. The MHIP contract will allow the Health Department to ensure continuity of
comprehensive care for its HIV patients. This agreement is a fee-far-service contract
and reimbursement rates are based on Medi-Cal and Medicare. It is estimated that up
to $43,271 in services will be provided under this agreement.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda Trang on July 20,2012 and by
Budget Management Officer Victoria Bellon July 27,2012.
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

Due to the short time frame of this contract, City Council action on this matter is
requested on August 14, 2012, as the City will be unable to recover costs until the
contract is approved.

FISCAL IMPACT

Estimated program costs of $43,271 are included in the FY 2013 Proposed Budget in
the Health Fund (SR 130) and the Department of Health and Human Services (HE).
There is no City match of funds required, no impact to the General Fund and no local
job impact associated with this action. '

SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,

RONALD R. ARIAS
DIRECTOR
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

APPROVED:

j.fiATRI K H. WEST
7 CITY ~NAGER


